-Curriculum and Academic Programs Committee (CAPC)

Thursday, March 27, 2008
3:30–5:00 p.m.




Ira A. Fulton Foundation Building – 4th floor – room 4440
Present:    
Kevin Ellsworth, Nancy Kiernan, Pauline Komnenich, 

Eric Kostelich, Phyllis Lucie, Sarup Mathur, JoAnn Mulvihill, 

Filiz Ozel, Duane Roen (Chair)
Excused:          Jeff Bush, Ron Hoffmeister, Achim Herrmann, Fritz Leigh, Brent Vernon, Francisco Lara-Valencia, Kathy Wigal

Guests:             William Lewis – Ira A. Fulton School of Engineering
                         Carlos Castillo-Chavez – CLAS


 Stephen Tannenbaum - CLAS

1.
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 3:30 p.m.

2.         Approval of Minutes
            Minutes from the February 28, 2008 were approved.
There were no curricular proposals from the electronic CAPC meeting on 

March 6, 2008 to review.

3.         Old Business
            None
4.         New  Business
Action Items:
There was a request to remove all actions from the consent agenda for further discussion.

A motion was made to remove all action items from the consent agenda.

The motion was approved by unanimous voice vote.
Ira A. Fulton School of Engineering

Department of Computer Science and Engineering

Establishment of a graduate concentration

Master of Computer Science

Information Assurance

A motion was made to begin discussion for this curricular proposal.

The motion was approved by unanimous voice vote.
Dr. Bill Lewis answered questions relating to courses for this graduate concentration, explaining that there are a general set of courses for information security available to master’s level students.

A motion was made and seconded to approve this curricular proposal. 

The motion was approved by unanimous voice vote.

College of Liberal Arts and Sciences
School of Human Evolution and Social Change
Implementation of a New Graduate Degree Program
Ph.D. in Applied Mathematics for the Life & Social Sciences

A motion was made to begin discussion for this curricular proposal.

The motion was approved by unanimous voice vote.
Drs. Chavez and Tannenbaum attended the meeting to discuss the creation of this new center, and the large number of faculty available to administer the courses for this degree.

Dr. Chavez informed CAPC that this degree provides many successful opportunities, and that job offers are varied and extensive, i.e. biological sciences and social sciences.

A motion was made to approve this curricular proposal. 

The motion was approved by majority voice vote.
There was one abstention.

College of Nursing and Healthcare Innovation

Graduate Education & Advanced Practice Programs

Establishment of a graduate concentration

Doctor of Nursing Practice

Geriatric Nurse Practitioner

A motion was made to begin discussion for this curricular proposal.

The motion was approved by unanimous voice vote.
Committee members raised questions about the number of students projected for 
this graduate concentration, and the student//faculty ratio.
Pauline Komnenich, from CONHI and a CAPC member, projected that between eight and ten students will be enrolled per semester in this program with overlapping faculty.

If eight students are admitted each semester, there should be adequate faculty

available to teach.

All core courses exist, and presently there is faculty across all specialties.
A motion was made and seconded to approve this curricular proposal. 

The motion was approved by unanimous voice vote.
5.        Adjournment at 3:55 p.m.
Submitted by Phyllis Lucie

